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The program is evolving, and the rate of desirable mutations has been 
appreciably accelerated during the 4 years I have been in a position to see 
them occur. A brief review will show not only changes but trends. 

The expanded efforts of the AAAS in the field of science education are 
probably of greatest importance. The Science Teaching Improvement Pro- 
gram has already made a contribution-in less than a year-to the im- 
provement of science teaching and the recruiting of more high-school teach- 
ers. Thc trial year for the Traveling Science Libraries for Small High 
Schools ended with reports showing enough influence on young people to 
justify planning for its continuance. The issuing of a recommended list 
of books this year should give real impetus to a movement for making 
scientific reading material of general interest and high quality available to 
high-school and college students. A new kind of Junior Scientists Assembly 
at our annual meetings has proved to be a promising innovation. Youth in 
the area where the meeting is held have an opportunity to meet and hear 
leading scientists, watch interesting demonstrations, and participate in 
panel discussions. 

The symposium volume series has been modernized in format and has 
been placed on a more efficient and sound financial basis-without appre-
ciable increases in book prices. More important, the methods for careful 
development and critical appraisal of the content of the volumes have been 
thoroughly reorganized. 

Finally, during my tenure, the AAAS entered the field of international 
meetings with the successful direction of the International Arid Lands 
Meetings in New Mexico in 1955. I t  is hoped that additional interdisci- 
plinary sessions of this kind can be conducted in the future--perhaps one 
on marine science, for example. 

Among other avenues of service being actively explored is the education 
of the public about science-its aims, methods, and its basic principles. 
The development of this program, because of its complexity, requires care- 
ful planning and adequate financing. Plans for a series of popular scirnce 
books an: well advanced and will represent an initial step in this field. 

The news has been getting around. Membership in the AAAS, after a 
static period, has started upward again. I regret that I shall now be watching 
future progress from the sidelines.-JOHN A. BEHNKE,Associate Adminis- 
trative Secretary 


